

City of Columbia, Missouri



Police Department

November 3, 2020

Citizens Police Review Board P.O. Box 6015 Columbia, Missouri 65205-6015

Dear Travis Pringle:

I am responding to the communication sent by the CPRB on 10-15-2020. In this communication, the CPRB requested I appoint a member of the Board to the Vehicle Stop Committee.

After consulting with the City Manager and others, I have decided an appointee from the CPRB would create a potential for a conflict. This potential conflict is a significant issue, and as a result I will not be appointing a member of the CPRB to the Committee.

Secondly, I will be working with the Law Department to suggest changes to Policy 300 in accordance with Council recommended changes. I look forward to presenting the recommended changes in the near future.

Yours truly,

Chief of Police

gjj/1349